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The Intercultural Diversity Commission of Shining Waters Regional Council met on Monday, February 26, 2024, by video conference. The meeting began at 6:00 p.m. 

Present: Amy Lee (Chair), Néstor Medina, John Joseph Mastandrea, Joel Aguirre, Amber Lee Rowe, Innocent Karuhanga, Hedy Baker-Graf.

Staff:  Kim Uyede-Kai, Celio de Andrade

Welcome, Land Acknowledgement, Opening Reflection, and Prayer
Amy Lee welcomed everyone and Amber Lee gave an acknowledgement of the land, and an opening reflection.  

The Commission acknowledged a commitment to being a safe place for all people to gather and participate in our Region.

Agenda 
The agenda was approved as circulated by consensus. 

Sharing Circle
The commission members had a time of sharing personal, community, and community of faith news. 

Minutes
The minutes of the Commission meeting held January 29, 2024 were approved by consensus, as circulated.

Staff Updates – Kim Uyede-Kai
Kim reported that a part of their current work involves encouraging communities of faith to vote on the remit. However, only 45% of the communities of faith have registered their votes nationally. Commission members were encouraged to make sure their community of faith voted. She also shared that the new staff member for social justice and faith formation at Shining Waters and Canadian Shield Regional Councils will commence their role on March 18th.

Update on Disability Justice Webinars Series – Amy Lee
Amy reported on attending the first of three disability justice webinar that IDC had allocated budget for. It was well-attended. She thanked Commission members and staff for their efforts in making the webinars possible. 

Kim shared that the third webinar scheduled for March 6 will feature four panelists: Amber Lee Rowe, Rev. Kimberly Roy, Ruth Bramham, and Torrin Maag.
Update on task group work on Seoul Presbytery PROK proposal for Partner in Mission “Memorandum of Agreement” – Amy Lee
Amy reported that the task group meeting has not yet taken place due to time conflicts, but they intend to schedule it for the future.

Translation work – Kim Uyede-Kai
Kim reported that there are currently two projects in the process of being translated, and she anticipates having more information about them next month.

New Business
The Commission will meet in person on April 22. Amy will explore restaurant possibilities.

Next meeting
Monday, March 25, 2024, on Zoom 6:00-8:00 p.m.
Néstor Medina agreed to offer a land acknowledgement and opening reflection for the meeting.  

Closing
The meeting was ended with Amy offering a prayer and the meeting closed at 6:44 p.m. 
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